THE PEOPLES INITIATIVE FOUNDATION, OPT OUT PROPOSAL FOR WORKSHOP

The Peoples Initiative Foundation recommends an immediate halt to roll out of smart meters and immediate no cost opt outs for those who currently have wireless RF meters including smart meters, until such time as all wireless RF meters  and smart meters have been pulled from the market.  Additional recommendations are notification of potential health effects to consumers and notification of third party sale of personal utility usage information who currently have wireless or smart meters.  We also recommend no repeaters be put up in neighborhoods who opt out of smart meters.  And finally, we recommend a break up of the current monopoly utilities have on CA consumers in an effort to create better response to customer demand for safer meters and infrastructure and general respect for consumer health, safety and privacy.  All recommendations also apply to tenants whos landlords have the utility account in their name but the tenant is affected by the smart meter being placed on their dwelling.

Clarification and Addendum: Regarding tenants who do not wish to be exposed the the radiation from ALL RF (radio frequency), radiation emitting meters, the cost of analog meter use needs to be the equivalent of RF meter use.  If ONE tenant in a building of occupants complains about radiation from smart meters, the WHOLE building needs to have the meters replaced with analog until such time as the utility company can mitigate radiation and dirty electricity emissions so that they hit only the tenant who wishes to have the radiation in their home.  Further, if radiation from a next door building infiltrates a neighboring building and an occupant from the neighboring building complains about it, the RF meter must be replaced with analog AT NO EXTRA COST.  And finally, if ONE customer complains of radiation from RF transmitters placed in neighborhood as part of the “smart grid”, those transmitters must be replaced with hard wired transmission system THAT DOES NOT CREATE DIRTY POWER. VIA A SWITCHING POWER SUPPLY MODE.

Summary of proposed opt out workshop suggestions…

1) Immediate no cost opt outs from (radio frequency) wireless meters or 

smart meters to analog meters with no cost increases for those who 

currently have any RF wireless RF meters or smart meters on their homes or 

businesses.  In particular, retention or replacement of analog meters with 

current RF meters should not come with ANY financial punishment such as 

the current “domestic rates schedule” vs “time of use” rate schedule for 

analog meters.  

2) Immediate halt to further roll out of RF meters or smart meters.

3) Notification to consumers of potential health effects including cancer so 

people will be more educated on their choice of opting out until we get the 

smart meter program disabled.

4) Notification to consumers of harvesting of private consumer 
information on utility usage for sale to 3rd parties through smart meter and 

smart grid.

5) Banning of repeaters in neighborhoods who choose to opt out of smart

 meter and smart grid program.

6) Break up of the monopoly of the utility companies to allow for consumer’s 

needs and public health and safety to be heeded.

Brief description of summary of opt out work shop proposals…

1) Immediate no cost opt outs;  Although allowing for no cost for opt outs might be a temporary band aide until the entire unsafe and unethical roll out of smart meters is scrapped, we must have no cost opt outs for not only smart meters but for ANY wireless RF (radio frequency) meters for the following reasons;  I, Elizabeth Barris, live in a dwelling whereby the account for my electricity is in my land lady’s name and I am prohibited from owning my own account and meter, even though I am  helping to pay the bill.  We have a wireless RF meter, although not yet a smart meter, as opposed to analog because my landlord says it is cheaper.  There are 4 residents on the property who share the one meter.  Because our collective electricity bill is approx. $4,000 a year, we were told by a manager at Edison, that our bill would nearly DOUBLE bringing it to approximately $7,000 a year, were we to switch to an analog meter, the extra cost of which my landlord would pass on to the tenants.   This would collectively raise our electricity bills by about $70 a month per tenant.  The reason for this is we would automatically be put onto a financially punishing “time of use” rates as opposed to “domestic rates” which are substantially cheaper (nearly half the price) and can only be obtained through the use of RF meters, thereby prohibiting lower income consumers to be able to protect their health and well being by opting out of the cheaper RF meter or smart meter.   My landlord has understandably refused this option because of the extra costs involved.  I have extreme sensitivity to the RF meter currently on my home.  It causes me severe and debilitating headaches, which affect my ability to work, earn money and generally function, frightening heart arrhythmia, extreme ringing and pain in my ears and extreme fatigue.  I have also been diagnosed with precancerous cells, which can be exacerbated by RF radiation.  Moving because of this meter is not an option for me.   I have tried sleeping in my car in our driveway, however the emissions from the RF meter are so strong, they permeate the entire area of our dwelling, including the driveway.  I now sleep in the street in my car, far away from our building, near a home I know of that has an analog meter.  This is not a safe,  just, fair, ethical or humane way of delivery electricity or any utility to the consumer.  RF devices such as smart meters are unsafe in many ways and not only cause the symptoms I experience but also cause much more serious illness such as the actual onset of cancer, high blood pressure, reproductive health effects, blood brain barrier permeation, interference with medical implants, etc.  It is unconscionable to continue with the RF roll out of meters in the particular face of the new evidence on cancer from RF radiation emitting devices from WHO/IARC.  

2) Immediate halt to further roll out of RF meters or smart meters:

If I choose to opt out but my neighbor does not, I will still be exposed to my neighbor’s smart meter emissions as RF energy does not stay within the walls of the owner of the meter but permeates walls and pollutes beyond the wall into the home of the person who chooses to opt out, but will still be exposed due to their neighbors RF meter.  Additionally, the “switching power supply mode” creates dirty spikes on the electricity within the electrical wiring, another assault on our health and well being and an additional potential carcinogen which cannot be ignored.  

3) Notification to consumers of potential health effects:  Currently, the public has no knowledge of the health effects these RF devices can cause them.  Education on health effects should be mandatory to those who currently have smart meters. “Radio off” is not a solution, as this type of meter would still be using the unhealthful, “switching power supply mode”.  And on another note, we should not be forced to blindly trust corporations who have a long history of lying to us about human and environmental health effects and their products, to actually do what they say and keep the RF off 24/7.  It is regrettable that no thought whatsoever was given to human health when the funding of this dangerous and unethical program was green lit at the federal level, even though THOUSANDS of studies existed showing human and environmental health effects with RF and the issue was under heavy world wide scientific scrutiny even many years ago when the smart grid was originally being discussed.  However, human health should actually be the #1 priority of ANY public utility and we should not have to pay for that regrettable decision to fund this program at the federal level with our health and well being. 

4) Notification to consumers of harvesting of private consumer 
Information: Currently, the public has no knowledge of the harvesting and sale of their private information to third parties via the smart meter and smart grid.  People who currently have these devices on their homes need to be made aware of this intrusion on privacy and potential violation of Constitutional Rights and CA State law  (please see The Peoples Initiative Foundation, Smart Grid Protest) of the smart meters immediately.

5) Banning of repeaters in neighborhoods who choose to opt out: Repeaters should not be placed in entire neighborhoods who “opt out” of this health hazard known as “smart grid or smart meters’, as this would defeat the purpose of opting out, propagating more RF radiation in neighborhoods who specifically do not want any more exposure.

6) Break up of the monopoly:  I have begun to ask myself the question, “Why do I not have a choice in who delivers my electricity?”  Evidently there is some kind of monopoly on utilities in the state of CA.  It was my understanding that a “public utility” is set up to “serve the public”, not just line the pocket books of the executives who will make all the extra money on this toxic roll out.  The utility now needs to be broken up as they have betrayed their trust the public has placed in them by trying to propagate a dangerous and potentially lethal infrastructure onto an unknowing public.

Until such time as all smart meters have been replaced with hard wired meters, consumers need to be kept safe from the harm that these RF wireless meters or smart meters can cause and at no extra cost. Further, some people suffer functional impairment such as EHS and will no longer be able to continue with their jobs and frequent and public places or even remain in their own homes due to proliferation of wireless , pulsed, smart meters and the smart grid, even WITH an individual opt out.  For instance, if I work out of my own home and have somehow managed to hang onto my analog meter but my neighbor has a smart meter, the RF emissions from my neighbors meter will infiltrate my home In addition to the dirty electricity my neighbors smart meters will be creating due to the switching power supply mode on the smart meter which creates arcs, spikes and high levels of dirty power.   So this infrastructure will inhibit business both on private property and public property and promote illness even amongst those who have somehow managed to individually “opt out” of a smart meter if their neighbors have wireless smart meters on their homes or offices.  Although individual opt outs are in theory attractive sounding, when looking at the smart grid overall, we see the damage that is inflicted by both the smart grid and the individual smart meters that make up the grid, when one individual “opts out”, it may have little effect on their health and well being since they will be exposed to this carcinogen anyway through the smart grid and neighboring smart meters whose emissions are hundreds of times stronger than that of a cell phone.   So allowing for a no cost opt out is recommended as a temporary fix until such time the much larger problem of having to deal with the dangerous RF emissions from neighboring apartments of businesses is dealt with appropriately in such a way as the public is fully protected from ill health effects, meaning hard wired would be the only meaningful solution at this juncture. 

Why was there never a public vote on this?  The smart meter and smart grid affect the public on so many levels on both personal and physical in nature, yet no public input whatsoever was ever sought.  If the public were to be informed of the potential carcinogenicity of this roll out, in addition to the ability of RF electromagnetic fields to interfere with lifesaving medications such as Tamoxafin (1 in 7 women will develop breast cancer within their life time), probably EVERYONE would be against these things.  It is just a matter of people being kept in the dark on this issue. The irresponsibility and lack of care and concern for human health is, atrocious and should be considered a crime against humanity.

We realize a lot of money, including our own tax money has been put into the propagation of this dangerous roll out, however it was unwise and irresponsible to fund this program as even in 2006, there were serious questions about RF radiation and heath effects and with the recent announcement on 5/31/11 of the WHO/IARC statement on RF emissions, this carcinogenic roll out should be immediately halted and made to be illegal.


We further add that repeaters which the utility companies have vowed to put up in neighborhoods who wish to opt out so as to keep them still within the RF radiation grid of the smart meter roll out should also be made to be part of this opt out.  Hard wired technology is available and can replace all smart meters and smart grid, however, whatever is hard wired must also not create dirty electricity through the pulsed energy of the “switching power supply mode” or other means of energy recording.

And finally, it is imperative that until wireless meters are pulled completely, land lords should be made to replace wireless meters with hard wired at the tenants complain about health effects or other problems from them.
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